lively audience participation. The Bring and Buy and
coffee morning held on 19th January was also well patron-
ised and raised about £100.

CONSERVATION

A report was given by the Chairman at the A.G.M. on
the responses to the consultation paper issued last August
on the making of an Article 4 direction to bring minor
developments under planning control. Completed forms or
letters were received from 144 residents, of whom 115 were
unreservedly in favour of the proposed direction, 9 were
in favour subject to some qualification and 20 were opposed
GO At the A.G.M. there was lengthy discussion of the
matter, which concluded with a motion carried by a two
thirds majority in favour of the making of the proposed
direction, provided that it did not impose any controls
over outside painting. The Committee has formally recom-
mended to Edinburgh District Council that the direction
should be made, subject to this qualification, and has
passed on to the Council all the written comments which
have been received. The Council's response is now awaited.

(

PLANNING

Approval has now been granted to Balfour Beatty for
the subdivision of Dunard House, 123 Grange Loan into 7
flats and for the building of 36 flats in 4 blocks in the
grounds. Restrictions have been placed on the removal of
trees and conditions laid down for landscaping and addi-
tional planting. Approval has also been granted for the
building of an extension to the house at 3 Sciennes Gardens,
despite strong objections from the Association and local
residents on the grounds of overdevelopment.

At 23 Lauder Road the formation of a drive-in for cars
has been approved despite objections. An application by
Mr. I.A. Bringhurst for the building of a Public House at
64 Mayfield Road (at the previous coal depot) was turned
down by the Planning Committee in October, but has now been
granted in principle subject to conditions on amenity and
landscaping. Strong objections were lodged against this
development, but to no avail.

TREES

It is unfortunately apparent that a few residents do
not realise that it is mandatory to inform the Planning



